
Latest news from the school 

Just in time for the annual meeting we got the compilation of the exam results of 

the students in 8th grade.  Due to the worldwide ongoing pandemic all schools 

in Kenya were hit very hard including St Christine.  Closed schools in a country 

where very few have access to internet affect the pupils very severely.  Since the 

school re-opened for the graduation classes, i.a. 8th grade, teachers and students 

have worked hard.  During a few weeks the tuition was in the form of boarding 

school and the 8th-graders lived in the school and worked intensely together 

with their teachers, who are very anxious that the pupils reach best possible 

results.  Education, meals, hygiene and sleeping accommodation were managed 

thanks to a fantastic staff, both teachers, managers and other personnel.  The 

results show that all the pupils in 8th grade reached more than 200 points, which 

is the limits for admittance to secondary school.  It's sad that not all custodians 

have the economic means to let the children continue, but the school's staff make 

everything they can to help the pupils apply for scholarships for further 

education. 

Annual Meeting April 21 

The Association's annual meeting was held on April 21.  15 persons had 

accepted the invitation and the meeting was held completely digitally.  All 

documentation is available on the Association's home page, where the meeting 

minutes also will be published as soon as they are scrutinised and ready. 

The board now again consist of nine persons, which feels good. 

 

The board was organized as follows: 

Chair person    Bitte Brask 

Alternate chair person   Ann-Sophie Schubert-Olhede 

Home page, Facebook  Marianne Zetterlund 

Member    Monica Tilstam 

Alternate members    Håkan Andersson  Frida Nilsson   Kerstin Lindberg 

 

Our sale on the home page goes into summer recess between May 10 and  

September 1.  You may still visit the page and see what is available.  We will 

update and refill when there is something new.  If you see something of interest 

please tell us, but delivery will be difficult during the summer as we may not 

always be where the merchandise is, but we are happy to reserve the things you 

wish to buy.  Visit our home page at www.kisumu.se.  You order by sending a 

mail or a text message to the Association's chair person, Bitte Brask.  Mail 

address:  ordf@kisumu.se or SMS 070 757 68 77 

 

Thanks for supporting the school and the children at S:t Christine.  Finally we 

wish you all a nice summer and we hope that we may be able to see each other 

outdoors in the fall. 

The board / Bitte 



Gifts for celebrations, in memoriam and other donations 

Do you wish to give a gift for a celebration or in memory of someone? Send 

your donation to one of our accounts below and a mail to us at gava@kisumu.se.  

State purpose, the name of the person to whom we shall send our thanks and 

who the donors are. We will then send a thank you-card with the names of the 

donors. 

Swish-account: 1236 072 698 

Bank giro: 5734-8534 

Plus giro: 17 62 64 – 0  

For IBAN-number contact our accountant Julia Olson, julia@kisumu.se to get 

the Society’s account number and IBAN number in Handelsbanken 

We protect your personal data in accordance with GDPR.  Read the integrity 

policy of the Kisumu Association at www.kisumu.se or send a mail  to 

ordf(@)kisumu.se 

 

The latest news, pictures and reports from the school is available at the web 

page of the Association, www.kisumu.se 

Also visit us at Facebook.  News from the Association and school is regularly 

published at Föreningen Kisumu och Stiftelsen St: Christine 

 

Thank you for all your gifts to to Kisumu Association and our school in 

Kabondo, Kenya 

 

The board / Bitte Brask  chair person 

mailto:gava@kisumu.se
http://www.kisumu.se/
http://www.kisumu.se/

